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Request:

Greetings Peer Training Network Members:
 
The following is an information request from our colleagues in Alaska:
 
We were wondering if states have any training that is performance based i.e. requires some sort of testing following training or during training that checks for comprehension and competencies.  If so, we would also like to know whether they have any data about the outcomes of such a system.  Thanks so much.
Responses:

1. Art Atwell, Colorado: 
Colorado has instituted pre and post test for all of our training.  Too early to have evaluative data to share.
2. Marthe Lowrey, Oregon: 
In Oregon’s Core Training we use the clicker system to administer a 78 question knowledge assessment focused specifically on  the Oregon Safety Model.  We then review it in class as a group with the trainers in the room so it serves as a second learning opportunity.  The trainers are able to see immediately concepts that the class didn’t appear to grasp and spend some additional time going over them.  The knowledge assessment is anonymous so it is NOT high stakes testing but is rather a tool for the trainer to see what the class is and isn’t understanding, to strengthen curriculum and to provide the participant with another opportunity to learn. 

3. Holli Sanger, Arizona:

In Arizona we are working on creating test questions to address this; however, it should be noted that such testing is really only level 2, and gives you information on the usefulness of the training itself.  To really ASSESS the individual's competencies and skills in actual job performance (level 3), you would have to have the entire test bank validated, which is a complex and time-consuming procedure.  I don’t think anyone does that …

4. Trish Knight, Maine – teknight@usm.maine.edu: 
We have developed the Maine Child Welfare Caseworker Examination that is mandatory for all newly hired child welfare workers in the State of Maine and is completed throughout and following their 8 week training. The examination has multiple components, including a multiple choice knowledge exam (100 questions, administered the last day of training), 3 Skills Assessments in Documentation, Interviewing and Family Engagement, and a Field Practice Assessment completed by the supervisor based on the new employee's demonstration of skills in the field. 

I would be happy to share our technical manual to the examination process, which provides details of test development and procedures and/or to talk with anyone interested. 
5. Julie Brown, Wisconsin – jrbrown@uwm.edu: 
We (Milwaukee, WI) do have skill evaluation as part of our new staff preparation process. I would be happy to share what we do and results so far (we have about a year of data as we started process in 2010).


